Minutes of the Belyuen Community Government Council Meeting held on 30 November 2010.
Present : Bill Stuchbery Manager
                  Cathy Winsley CEO
Meeting opened at 1pm

1. EAP Service Agreement 2010-2011
ACTION: Manager and CEO signed the Service Agreement with EAP
2. Deed of Novation – SNP (School Nutrition Program)
The Deed is for the period 1st October 2010 to the end of school term 2010. The SNP 
ACTION: Manager, CEO and Shop Manager (Bob Caddies) to sign the Deed. 
3. Department of Regional Australia, Regional Development and Local Government Funding.
Funding Agreement for Round 3 RLCIP.
RLCIP Round 3 funding of $30000 is going towards costs involved in replacing the roof at the recreation hall.
ACTION: Manager and CEO signed the Agreement
4. FaHCSIA
Letter regarding Five Year Lease which expires on 30thJune 2012. Letter identifies Lot numbers that Council had sought approval to make changes on.
FACSHIA seeking any changes to these Lot numbers by 6 December 2010.
ACTION: Council to inform FACSHIA that no changes were being sought to the Lot numbers identified.
5. Department of Housing, Local Government and Regional Services.
Letter from Executive Officer NT Grants Commission informing Council that the application for $50000 to assist with Council management was not approved.


6.  Minister for Local Government
Copy of a letter to Andrew Turner President of Coomalie CGC re changes to the Boundary Expansion Consultancy.
7. Indigenous Coordination Centre
Funding Agreement for Women’s Centre for $36100.
ACTION: Manager and CEO to sign the Funding Agreement.
ACTION: The Common seal was placed on the signed Funding Agreement.
8. Department of Regional Australia, Regional Development and Local Government.
Funding Agreement for Round 2 RLCIP.
ACTION: CEO signed the Round 2 funding agreement.
9. Centrelink deed of Variation
Deed of Variation for 2010-2011.
ACTION: CEO signed the Deed of Variaiton
ACTION: Common seal was placed on the Deed of Variation.
10. CEO Contract
ACTION: CEO contract signed by Manager and CEO.
ACTION: Common seal Placed on the CEO contract.
11. Lease Agreement for Lot 243 for Store Managers
CEO informed the Manager  that the NT Government were preparing a Lease Agreement for Lot 243 which is an identified Territory Housing staff house but has not been used for a number of years. Rent will be $130 per week. The Lease will initially be for 12 months.
12. Application and approval for Centrelink Business Application for School Nutrition Program
CEO advised the manager that this is just standard procedures that Council has to do as part of taking over the management of the store. The Store provides the school lunch program.
13. Application for Basics Card Merchant Application.
The CEO advised the Manager that this is standard procedures as part of income management at the store and that Council has to apply for their own licenses etc as they can not be transferred.
14. Application for funding for School Lunch Program for 2010- June 2012.
CEO advised the Manager that an application had been submitted to FaCHSIA for funding for the school nutrition program. The Program had previously been provided under the Delissaville Social Club. CEO commented that if approved the program will provide funding for wages for 1.5 community positions.
15. Application to connect power to Lot 243
CEO advised the Manager that an application had been submitted to PowerWater to have the power connected at Lot 243 for the Store Managers. 
16. Notification to all suppliers
CEO advised the manager that the notice that he had prepared as the Statutory Manager for the Delissaville Social Club had been forwarded to all store suppliers.
17. Notification to all Customers
CEO advised the Manager that the notice that he had prepared as the Statutory Manager for the Delissaville Social Club had been forwarded to all store suppliers.
18. Hall update
CEO advised that there had been no further developments with the Hall. Council is still waiting for approval for funding applications that have been submitted.
      19. Black Spot Program
CEO advised the Manager that a letter had been received from Dept. of Lands and Planning re Black Spot Program and the department is seeking nominations for suitable projects.
ACTION: CEO to discuss with Peter McLinden from LGANT re entrance to the community and widening the road as a possible project
    20. Local Area Traffic Management LATM
CEO advised the Manager that had a letter had been received from the Department of Lands and Planning advising Council of the LATM program. This program is 50-50 funding with Councils.
ACTION: CEO to discuss the LATM program with Peter McLinden from LAGNT to see if it can be combined with the Black Spot Program and Councils Roads to Recovery Program.
    21. Request to Dept. of Local Government for extension to Audit report submission date.
CEO advised the Manager that a letter had gone to the department requestion an extension of time for submitting the audit report because the auditors were still working on it. CEO commented that this is an annual problem due to the lack of auditors in Darwin.
    22. Dept of Natural resources, Environment, the Arts and Sport
ACTION: the CEO and Manager to sign the Grass Roots Application requesting funds to purchase football jumpers for Belyuen football team.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 2.45pm















     


